Tiburon Peninsula Club

BOG Meeting Minutes

June 18, 2007

In Attendance: Missing, Bob Austrian, Jeff Babikian & David Norman

Approval of Minutes from May 21st was deferred pending correction and clarification.

~Presidents Report-Tom Packer:  

· Working on bylaws. Leissa working on first draft. TAP has met with Lawyer. They will review and send it our for BOG review. On ballot - electronic voting and other things that we will cover next meeting.

· Annual Bel-Tib Clubs Officers Dinner Meeting - Meeting with other clubs around the area, Presidents & VPs to get together, socialize and network on clubs around area. Begins in September.

· Summer Camp Scholarship(2008) He spoke with the Hilarita Sec 8 housing manager, Julius- in an effort to identify disadvantaged kids to offer summer camp scholarships.

~Member Asher Ruben

Previous TPC president. Proposal: TPC be involved in community. August 25&26 Tiburon Art Festival. First year. Ark row to close. Fifty artists picked to display art. Asks TPC to host Artists reception the Saturday evening, August 25th. Requests the donation of clubhouse for such event. Artist, sponsors & committee members to attend. Asher would host. He has a committee that would be working on the reception and will contact Austin about details about catering. 

Motion to Approve: Unanimously approved.

~Ebilling

Tom and Blair explained to the general membership present the new ebilling program. Primary  reason is closing gap between income and expenses and balance the needs of a club that is in flux. We have a plan that within 18 months where we believe will have a strong cushion in working capital and a maintenance fund. Ebilling is becoming more common for clubs. SF Yacht & Bay Club both do it (Bay Club has 75% members signed up). Twenty-dollar fee avoided if charges paid within 10 of days from beginning of month. Additionally, the labor to process statements and check payments time consuming.  Response is pretty good. 

Email to be sent out to membership, bullet points of status and clarification. Deadline to Julie: Friday

~Members input on Ebilling
 Len & Rita Sperry, Ted Koslov (wrote letter). Let good standing members to continue to pay by check and institute the mandatory credit card payment to those who are delinquent. Much fear about identity theft and that someone has access to his credit and banking information.

Blair La Corte, Treasurer, explained that if the TPC can get its receivables paid closer to when the expense happens, we can save a tremendous amount of money. Our current typical float of up to 60 days is too expensive. Lesson charges and other fees can be paid on spot with credit card or members can accrue charges as in the past. Members can view their charges anytime online.  We started this program with 20% of members already paying electronically. Now we are up to 50% and our goal is 75%.

However, the BOG and finance committee have received many emails and ideas and they will be reviewed 

~Member Communications - Bob Placek -  Water Polo

· Program launches June 20th. Much interest from kids and adults. 

· Current schedule: Two days a week for kids (Tu & Th) adults 1 x week (Mon). 

· Talked two other members (Jim Crombie & Bill Price) into helping fund this program for 2 years. They are gifting program $40k and plan on financial self-sustainable in two years.

· Wants support of BOG and management to get this off the ground. Wants management (Julie and Mike McDonald) to have power to take information and act on it without BOG having to look at it. 

· TPC hired coach Reid Particelli, who was assistant coach at Stanford.

· Wishes to be liaison with BOG and management. This is for Mike M, as Director of Aquatics to decide.

· Sign posted at Cove because he wanted to take pulse on interest in community without TPC on it. Much discussion over sign. Why not have TPC on it?. Instead it has his cell phone # and his Tiburon Mile logo on it. BOG stated that signage in future should be reviewed by TPC. Bottom line: the intent is appreciated, but the BOG needs the opportunity to review.

· Areas of concern: 

-Bill Falk-separate fund raising and actions without BOG approval seems parallel to NBA and we want to avoid getting into same situation with Reid now being an employee. No one knew about sign and it sets a precedent that cannot happen at TPC again.

-Jordan Warren: stated that word from Swim Committee (SC) is that he hasn’t worked with them, but rather told them and that decisions have been made contrary to their recommendations. Bob didn’t feel that the SC supported the program. He is passionate about this so he went out got his own funding, is doing the marketing, found candidates for coaches. 

-BOG wants to be ensured that this program isn’t going to be mostly non-members. 
· This is a pilot program to be reviewed after one year. Director of Aquatics has overall supervision of program. 

Action Item: BOG requested outlines of program, projected member/non-member numbers, additionally any contracts and other binding documents that are relative to the water polo program, with the outline to be reviewed by head of swim committee and Mike McDonald. Bob Placek will do so and indicate that such review has taken place and provide the outline to Julie by June 21st, who will distribute to BOG. 

~Six Month Recognition-what we’ve accomplished in the last 6 months (get copy)

~Ballot Vote: BOG discussed and decided 

1. Raise initiation fees to $15k (currently $10.5k). Currently 81 people on waitlist (5 years long).

2. Amend bylaws (need to be approved by next meeting) 

3. Institute a  quarterly minimum of $90. (Ninety dollar per quarter agreed upon as the amount that garnered 60% approval in survey). 

***Motion: To have a ballot to approve the three issues. Unanimously approved.

Bill Falk reported on ballot process:

1) The board passes a resolution to proceed with a ballot measure. This occurred last night. 

2) A notice to the members announcing  

· the date, time and place of a Member meeting. The date of the meeting needs to be no fewer than 15 days and no later than 45 days from the date of the mailing. 

· The business to be conducted at the meeting, including the Board resolution. I don’t recall the date for the already scheduled Town Hall meeting but we’ll have the manage that date if it is to be used for this purpose. 

3) The meeting is held.

4) Following the meeting, the ballots must be mailed within twenty (20) days. In theory the ballots can be mailed the day after the meeting. This mailing may also include a statement, for or against the measure(s), not to exceed 750 words (who comes up with this stuff??). 

5) Our normal ballot process occurs….

~Julie Coulston - GM Report

a. Xpiron-currently working to build swim team database.

b. New software system is ready to be implemented. Goal is 90% check in. Currently, many members coming in do not want to check-in. Could be a learning curve; a need to train membership, but it has been decided that the information gathered from checking-in members is very important in understanding who is using the club, why and what time of day. MS needs to be focused and members will need patience, will lower age to 5-6. Will take a month to transition. Talk of how to best facilitate lobby so members will funnel through.

c. Aquatics-met with Swim Comm and Mike (Dir of Aq) to talk about non member fees. Swim team non-member fees are raised by 20% for Fall. Lessons:  non member surcharge of 20% began in Spring. Asst. Dir (of Aquatics) position still open. Mike Magruder was interested, but only in a portion of the asst job. There was discussion of other, perhaps better qualified candidates.

d. A guest fee raise was briefly discussed and BOG decided to leave as is for now.

e. Health Benefits-need to give employees 6 months notice. Finance committee proposed a staged approach. Cut dependant coverage to 50% in Jan and re-evaluate. (New hires do not have dependent coverage). Directors: no change (100% cov for dependents.). No family will be left without health coverage due to California Healthy Kids program.

***Motion: To go with Finance Comm recommendation- Motion passed (8-1).

f. Memorial Day-profit $3800. Labor Day-“Whites” east coast type party is planned.

g. Tennis-8/15 deadline for Steve Jackson to decide on proposal to be in role beginning 11/1/2007. Mike Tierney to complete proposal to Steve Jackson. 

h. Fitness-Some classes have been cut. Need 8 to keep a class afloat. Many class vouchers sold which is helping out greatly. Not losing money, however.

i. Landscaping-parking complaints. Decomposed granite too expensive ---$150k to do entire lot.  Fire department has been to property to advise us that pine trees are dead. And, redwood trees that were planted way back when have died. Need to solve financing tree removal.

j.     Member Discipline-Bill Breck has Chris Armstrong on committee with him. Much discussion on the        
    top seven people who have violated safety (unsupervised toddlers in Jacuzzi) and members who have 
     
    been rude to employees. Bill to review bylaws on discipline and formulate a grievance and complaint / 
    consequence process.
Blair LaCorte-Finance Committee (FC) 

· Talked about Laura (contract and hourly fee) We just need through month-end. Still negotiating her hourly fee. Currently a  temp is doing basic stuff, and we have an accounting temp coming in to do the more accounting specific duties.

· FC agreed to release $50k from treasury bills to help cover payroll. Doesn’t plan on using it, but nice to have buffer on second payroll of month.

· Key Cash Collections- week-long lessons will now be required to pay one month in advance. E.g. Swim lessons in August to be charged in July. This will be considered reserving the space.

· Six new members, five were senior members. $90k in initiation fees were collected.

· Currently reviewing swim department restructuring cost and financial impact.

· Tennis proposal- reviewed  assessed risks

· Reviewed CFO candidates- need to review references. And, we should wait until Julie’s six month review to assess what we need.

· We extended loan - $40k netted to club. 

· Reserve accounts-we will have close to $60K leftover

· Good news-we are close to $200k and club will get to end of year with money in the bank, even without food minimum.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Susan Jack

Next Meeting schedule for July 23rd 6:30 pm.
